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Dear Members, Chairman, Councillors, Clerks and Partners, 
 
This week is Mental Health Awareness Week 18th to 25th May 2020.  The theme this year is 
kindness. The EALC want to celebrate the thousands of acts of kindness that are being shared 
all around the County. We have already received many stories of the amazing work happening in 
our communities, supporting those in need during the coronavirus pandemic.  
 
Everyone has been forced to live and work in very different ways, and as the lockdown measures 
are being softened we are going to be challenged by disagreements over post-Covid plans to 
navigate our way back to a ónew normalô. There are bound to be disagreements and difficult 
decisions to make, all these things complicate our relationships but most importantly we must be 
mindful of others, continue to be kind to each other and ensure we donôt become socially distant. 
 
Have a wonderful week   
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Chief Executive Officer  
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The UK Governmentôs COVID-19 
Recovery Strategy 

 
On 11 May the government released Our plan to rebuild: the UK 
Governmentôs COVID-19 recovery strategy ð this includes detail of new 
government guidelines that come into effect from 13 May.  

Guidance on spending time outdoors  
 

What can I do from Wednesday 13 May that I couldnôt do before? 
§ There will be a limited number of things you can do that you cannot do now: 
§ spend time outdoors ï for example sitting and enjoying the fresh air, 

picnicking, or sunbathing 
§ meet one other person from a different household outdoors - following social 

distancing guidelines 
§ exercise outdoors as often as you wish - following social distancing guidelines 
§ use outdoor sports courts or facilities 
§ go to a garden centre 
 
As with before, you cannot: 
§ visit friends and family in their homes 
§ exercise in an indoor sports court, gym or leisure centre, or go swimming in a 

public pool 
§ use an outdoor gym or playground 
§ visit a private or ticketed attraction 
§ gather in a group of more than two (excluding members of your own 

household), except for a few specific exceptions set out in law (for work, 
funerals, house moves, supporting the vulnerable, in emergencies and to fulfil 
legal obligations) 

 
Outdoor sports courts and other outdoor sporting activities are permitted to reopen 
if those responsible for them are ready to do so and they can do so safely, 
following public health guidance. Including basketball and tennis courts, bowling 
greens and playing spaces like golf courses (public and private) can re-open. All 
forms of water sports practised on open waterways, including sailing, windsurfing, 
canoeing, rowing, kayaking, surfing, paddle-boarding and the use of privately 
owned motorised craft (in line with the guidance issued by the relevant navigation 
authority) are allowed. 
 
All of these activities must only be undertaken alone, with members of your 
household or, providing you are following social distancing guidelines, with just 1 
other person from outside your household. 
 
Outdoor gyms, playgrounds and outdoor swimming pools will remain closed 
due to the higher risk of close contact and touching surfaces. 
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Business Support Grant Funding 

Guidance for Local Authorities setting out details of the Small Business Grants 
Fund (SBGF) and Retail, Hospitality and Leisure Grant Fund (RHLGF). 

Updated 13th  May 
Added guidance on the Local Authority Discretionary Fund. 
 
Under the Small Business Grant Fund (SBGF) all businesses in England in receipt 
of either Small Business Rates Relief (SBRR) or Rural Rates Relief (RRR) in the 
business rates system will be eligible for a payment of Ã10,000 in line with the 
eligibility criteria  

Furlough Scheme Extension  

The governmentôs Coronavirus Job Retention Scheme will remain open until the 
end of October.  

§ Coronavirus Job Retention Scheme will continue until end of October 

§ furloughed workers across UK will continue to receive 80% of their current sal-
ary, up to Ã2,500 

§ new flexibility will be introduced from August to get employees back to work 
and boost economy 

Safer Public Places  

Guidance for the owners and operators of public spaces with information and 
examples of measures that may be undertaken to adapt and manage public 
spaces in order to help social distancing. 

https://www.gov.uk/government/news/chancellor-extends-furlough-scheme-until-october?utm_source=469e4bd6-b6c1-4149-a76b-97f84a86bb07&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=govuk-notifications&utm_content=immediate
https://www.gov.uk/guidance/safer-public-places-urban-centres-and-green-spaces-covid-19
https://www.gov.uk/guidance/safer-public-places-urban-centres-and-green-spaces-covid-19
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Essex Coronavirus Action Urgent Food Bank Appeal 
 

Urgent foodbank fundraising page has been set up by Essex County Council due 
to an increase of people requesting help. 
https://www.gofundme.com/f/ecafoodbankappeal 
 
Every donation will be held in a bank account in the name of 
the Essex Association Of Local Councils, in trust on behalf of 
Essex County Council, ready for direct distribution to local 
food banks across the county. 

EALC Connection Forums for Chairman & Councillors week 
commencing 18th May as follows:- 

 

Colchester & Tendring Districts                      Wednesday 20th May 11am-12pm  

Chelmsford & Epping Districts                       Wednesday 20th May 1.30pm-2.30pm 

Braintree & Uttlesford Districts                       Thursday 21st May 10am-11am  

Maldon, Basildon, Brentwood, 
Rochford, Southend & Castlepoint Districts   Thursday 21st May 1.30pm-2.30pm  
 
All forums have been added to the Teams calendar for every two weeks until 
mid July.  

If you would be interested in joining one of these forums please let us know by 
email pearl.willcox@ealc.gov.uk & we can then add you on to your District.  

EALC Publications  
If you wish to purchase any of the following publications please complete and return your order 

form to Rebecca.sheppard@ealc.gov.uk 
 

Local Councils Explained       Ã14.99 + Ã5 p+p  
 
Good Councillor Guide       Ã3.99 + Ã4 p+p 
 
Being a Good Employer       Ã3.99 + Ã4 p+p  
 
Good Councillor Guide to Neighbourhood Planning   Ã3.99 + Ã4 p+p  
 
Order Form  

https://www.gofundme.com/f/ecafoodbankappeal
mailto:pearl.willcox@ealc.gov.uk
mailto:Rebecca.sheppard@ealc.gov.uk
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EALC achievements during Covid19 Lockdown 
The EALC wishes to thank our Membership for the 

support of Chairman, Councillors and Clerks during this difficult period. 

Below you will see the achievements of the EALC staff with support of the EALC 
Chairman, Vice Chairman, Treasurer and Executive members.  

Thank you all so much for supporting us during this difficult time and paying your affiliation fees 
so quickly.  

Legal enquiries  

We have responded to 72 requests for information during this period. We are trying to complete 
all enquiries in a timely manner, please accept our apologies if your enquiry has been delayed. 

42 

During the month we have refined the way we update you. We trust this is useful to you.  

EALC Connections for Clerks  

The Clerk Connection forums enable Clerks to get together share experiences and ask 
questions 158 Clerks attended.  

EALC Connections for Chairman and 
Councillors  

The Chairman and Councillor Forums have brought members together to exchange views and 
deal with common issues 76 Chairman and Councillors have attended these.  

Micro Grants Awarded  

Grants were awarded to a number of community development projects and to some COVID 19 
related projects 

Emergency Foodbank Fund Awards  

This is a new fund solely dependent on public donations.  

Health & Wellbeing Updates  

During COVID 19 it is really key for the EALC to keep you updated and help support the 
development of Health and Wellbeing Plans.  

Weekly Walk Through Publications  

Our newest COVID 19 publication ï bringing to you good information in every edition.  

108 
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COVIDï 19 Updates  

All figures correct at time of publication  

EALC CONTACT  
 

All staff are now remote working from home and can be contacted directly through email. The 
phone is being diverted to a mobile, which will enable you to contact Pearl Willcox directly for 
urgent matters. Pearl will then be able to direct all matters to the responsible staff member. 
Please note the mobile number: 07495 915 912 



Health & Wellbeing Update  

Week commencing 18
th
 May 2020 

Another week has literally flown by and finally we are in a routine. Tuesday is 
market day here in Great Dunmow, so it is óearly rising dayô in our house as I like to 
get to the market for 7:30am. Everyone starts work at 8am and we have a breakfast 
meeting at 9am to plan our day. Usual stuff, maths, English, history, geography, art, 
RE, music, science, PE, ICT and a generous viewing of Steve Backshall and his 
Deadly 60! All after we have debated the most important subject of what we are 
having for dinner and whether it is essential to wear clothes! 
We will be at home together till July at the earliest according to the new guidelines, 
so we are embracing this time together. We are learning to ólet things goô and to be 
kinder to each other, more tolerant. We are also finding time to be on our own. Last 
week we were all in separate rooms at the same time, doing our own thing. Having 
some alone time is not the same as being lonely but can often be confused with 
being bored, if you are 7 years old. 
 
You may have seen that I am running Health and Wellbeing Plan Forums on the 
2
nd
, 16

th
 and 30

th
 of June. These forums are an opportunity to gain an 

understanding on the importance of a HWB plan for your residents and for your 
councils. Drop me an email if youôd like to find out more or book on. 
This week is Mental Health (see below for more information) week or Be Kind 
Week. Remember being kind is not just about how you treat others but how you 
treat yourself too. 

Find out how you can do things for others and for yourself on: 
www.actionforhappiness.org. This includes 10 keys to happier living: 
¶ Giving ï Do things for others 
¶ Relating ï connect with people 
¶ Exercising ï take care of your body 
¶ Awareness ï live life mindfully 
¶ Trying out ï keep learning new things 
¶ Direction ï have goals to look forward to 
¶ Resilience ï find ways to bounce back 
¶ Emotions ï look for whatôs good 
¶ Acceptance ï be comfortable with yourself 
Meaning ï be part of something bigger 
 
Also take some time to look at the mental health section of the website below for 
more ideas. https://www.livewellcampaign.co.uk/article-categories/mental-well-
being/  
 
Please keep emailing me with examples of all the good work going on in your 
parishes and photos when you get the chance. danielle.frost@ealc.gov.uk 

Danielle Frost 
IŜŀƭǘƘ ŀƴŘ ²ŜƭƭōŜƛƴƎ hŶŎŜǊ 

http://www.actionforhappiness.org/
https://www.livewellcampaign.co.uk/article-categories/mental-well-being/
https://www.livewellcampaign.co.uk/article-categories/mental-well-being/
mailto:danielle.frost@ealc.gov.uk


 
  
  
 
 
 
 

Council Good News Storiesð75th VE DAY  

Council Good News Stories  
 Celebrating 75th VE Day During Lockdown  8th - 10th May 

2020  

Woodham Walter Parish Council  
 
My husband spotted that the route of the Red Arrows was going to go right over 
Woodham Walter on its way to the London flypast ï this information was only 
discovered shortly before the event.  I decided to send out a village email to notify 
anyone who opens their emails quickly.  We have 124 subscribers (out of about 
270 properties) via Mailchimp I quickly gathered the information and sent the 
message.  People only had a about 15 minutes notice, but judging by the number 
of responses afterwards with people thanking me for the information, lots of people 
managed to catch a site of the planes as they went over and we all got a fitting VE 
Day 75

th
 Anniversary Flypast.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Jacky Bannerman 
Parish Clerk 
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Council Good News Stories  
 Celebrating 75th VE Day During Lockdown  8th - 10th May 

2020  

Abberton and Langenhoe Parish Council  
Abberton and Langenhoeôs VE Day celebrations. Most of the two villages sat out in 
their front gardens to have afternoon tea and the WW2 Jeep travelled around all 
afternoon playing appropriate music. The Parish Council Covid-19 Team delivered 
34 afternoon teas and goody bags to those residents who are self isolating. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Carolyn McSweeney  
Parish Clerk  

Debden Parish Council  
We started the afternoon with our young trumpeter for the 'Last Post' at 2.55pm 
before the National Toast at 3pm in the village centre. The Cry for Peace was 
happily done by Richard Cawte - Toast Master FGPT and resident of Debden. He 
travelled to 6 points within the parish and was quite tired by the end. Cllr Clive 
Bunting with his wife Sally and their vintage Land Rover makes a lovely photo. 
Winston Churchill seems to have grown 4 ft in height and lost 3 stone since 1945, 
but still has some loyal friends... There was lots of bunting and homemade posters. 
It was a lovely day and everyone was delighted to be out in the sun and seeing 
each other while staying safe.  

Councillor April Gardner  


